Aldworth Parish Council 

Date of Meeting 24th July 2003       Held: Aldworth Village Hall


Parish Council Meeting – Opened at 8-00pm

Present:

Mrs S Burfoot

Mr T Chapman

Mr S Giles

Mr N Williams

Miss J Franklin

4 Parishioners

1. Apologies

· Apologies were announced on behalf of Harold Hunt, as he was unable to attend this meeting.

2. Minutes 

· The minutes from the last Parish Council Meeting and Parish Assembly Meeting held on the 22nd May 2003 were read, agreed and signed.

3. The actions which were set in the Parish Council and the Parish Assembly Meeting of 22nd May 2003 were ran through and where given the following comments:

Actions from Parish Council Meeting 

· Footpaths – Teddy Matthews had cleared these and a cheque needed to be raised (Action Complete)

· Disabled Access – Quotes had been received, need to meet with contractors to discuss and compare work/price (Action Continues Mr H Hunt/Mr T Chapman)

· Cheque to BALC needed raising – Cheque had been raised (Action Complete)

· Register of Interests – These were all received at the last meeting except for Mr S Giles (Action Continues Miss J Franklin to chase)

· Insurance Renewal for Village Hall – This had been agreed and paid for (Action Complete)

· Issues about the Hall – Lease from Yattendon had been received.  It has been agreed that the hall is rented from them, however more questions/statements were raised about this in the last meeting.  These were, A) The lease/running of the hall needs knitting together, and B) Are the Accounts for the running of the Hall audited? 

Mrs S Burfoot however was later elected onto the Hall Management Committee and was tasked to generate a link between the Committee and the Parish Council.  The Parishioners asked her to highlight to the Committee the fact that hirers needs are not being considered.  As evidence letters are to be given by the Parishioners/Hirers to Mrs S Burfoot. (Action Continues)

Actions from Parish Assembly Meeting

· Reference the Disability Act – Lease from Yattendon had been received (Action Complete)

· Westridge Green – Yattendon Estate is responsible for maintaining the green and it had been cut, however parishioners request a letter to be sent asking for regular maintenance  (Action Continues Miss J Franklin)

· Road Signs to Downs – A letter should be sent to West Berks Council stating that the road signs cannot be seen (Action Miss J Franklin)

· Road Status – Letter to be written to West Berks Council complaining again about the state of roads (Action Miss J Franklin)

4. Matters Arising

· New Treasurer – Miss J Franklin agreed that she would take on this responsibility and was seconded by Mr S Giles and Mrs S Burfoot (Action Complete)

· New Internal Auditor – Mr Dave Whitely to be asked by Mr S Giles as to whether he would do this (Action Mr S Giles)

· Post Office – Letter should be sent to Darren Brennan about having a Post Office in the Saturday Shop (Action Miss J Franklin)

· Election of Person to go onto the Hall Management Committee – Sue Burfoot was elected (Action Complete)

5. Planning

· It was highlighted that The Application for a Marst at Warren Farm was passed around between meetings and on a majority decision of no objection; we forwarded it to West Berks Council.

· It was also highlighted that West Berkshire Council had recommended Approval for the Application of a Conservatory at the Almaghie, Ambury Road.

· And that the application for a Single Storey side extension replacing a shed at 1 Ivy cottages, Hungerford Green, Aldworth, Reading was recommended Approval by West Berkshire Council.

6. Financial

· It was highlighted that the following cheques had been raised:

· £392.99 for the cost of the Parish Council Elections

· £36.03 to BALC for Membership fee.

· £1.00 to Yattendon for ground rent

· £765.64 to Allianz Cornhill for insurance of the Hall

· And a cheque was raised for £35.00 at the meeting for the cost of Ted Matthews clearing the footpaths

7. Any Other Business

· Hall and Land – the Parishioners stated that the Parish Council Leases the Hall and the Macaulays Lease the Land so there is always going to be a problem in agreeing for any work to be done on the hall.  Could both leases be pulled together as at present they are working against each other? We must work towards getting the relationship closer.  A suggested New Constitution of the Village Hall & the Field was given to the Councillors from the Parishioners.  Mr T Chapman will look into improving the parking; he stated that we must face these problems step by step.  The parishioners stated two things, ‘what’s the point in having disabled access if disabled people can’t get to the hall? ‘What about emergency access?’ (Action Continues)

· Leaflets – Miss J Franklin to contact Harold Hunt to see whether he would mind putting the leaflets in the Saturday Shop (action Miss J Franklin)

· Money Email – Information from Mr N Williams was given to Mr T Chapman 

· Write to Mr Beech at West Berkshire Council to complain that the entrance that should have been closed at Grimm’s Dyke is still being used – (Action J Franklin)

· There is now a web page for the Parish Council to use, for example to display minutes from meetings etc. onto it.

· Dates must be given of when the accounts can be published – Action J Franklin

· Berkshire Archive at Coley would like minutes, need to contact them – Action J Franklin.

8. Appraisal

· The parishioners congratulated Simon Giles and thanked him for the tremendous job he has done creating the Web Page.  It has been very much appreciated and the contents were thought to be excellent.

9. Next meeting

· To be held on the 18th September, Aldworth Village Hall at 8pm.

Meeting Closed at 9.15pm
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